
Read this bulletin on line at www.highlandkc.org

SENIOR KNIGHT OF THE MONTH
March’s Senior Knight of the Month award goes to a Brother Knight 

for his outstanding and continual service and support to the church, our 
council and our community. This Brother Knight works hard to make a 
difference in the Highland Knights of Columbus and can always be called 
upon to volunteer for the Council, the Church and community projects.

This Brother Knight has been an active and longtime member of the 
Knights of Co¬lumbus. His positive attitude is a motivator every year 
at the Kirchenfest and Schweizerfest events. Moreover, he can always 
be counted on to work the Madi¬son County Fair Food stand and toot-
sie-roll fundraiser. This brother Knight helps us at the chicken dinners, 
the sausage dinners, and fish fry’s.  He goes above and beyond to always 
make the Knights of Columbus his number #1 priority.

He can be seen singing God’s praises as a member of the adult Church 
and spends time on his knees as he meditates in the chapel for ado¬ration 
at the Chapel located at St. Joseph’s Hospital.

He willingly accepts “all challenges with enthusiasm and determi-
nation” and it is with great pleasure that we have selected Paul Finkes 
as our Senior Knight of the month for March 2014. Congratulations 
from council 1580.

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH
We have selected as March’s Knight of the Month, a Brother Knight 

who contributes much his time and talents to St. Paul Church, our 
Knights of Columbus Council 1580 and the Highland community.

	 Our Brother Knight routinely works during Wednesday night 
Bingo, mostly providing assistance in the kitchen assuring everything 
runs smoothly. He also works diligently at our Friday night fish fry’s 
throughout the Lenten season as well. We will also find him working at 
the various events that our council participates in such as Kirchenfest and 
Schweizerfest. He also regularly participates in the annual chicken dinner 
and sausage dinner. At the 9:30 Mass on Sunday’s at St. Paul Church, 
we can see our Brother singing in the adult choir. Throughout the week 
he volunteers his time working to help feed people in our community 
in the meals on wheels program. He also assists with dropping food off 
at the Highland Food Pantry.

 It is with the sincerest of appreciation that we have selected Tim S. 
Korte as our Knight of the Month for March 2014. Congratulations from 
the Highland Knights of Columbus Council 1580.

FAMILY OF THE MONTH
The Family of the Month for March is awarded to a Brother Knight, 

and his Lady for their continuous service and support to St. Paul Church, 
our Council and the Highland community.

Our Brother Knight is a longtime member of the Knights of Columbus 
and has participated in all council events numerous times. He also par-
ticipates in our ceremonials and is a longtime member of the council’s 
degree team. He has served on many of the councils committees and 
has held leadership roles such as Membership Director and yes, Grand 
Knight. Our Brother is also a member of the 4th Degree Assembly and 
of the Honor Guard as well. On the weekends during Mass he serves 
as Hospitality Minister.

His Lady has quite a list of service as well. She is a longtime teacher 
at St. Paul School where she provides young and eager students with 
top notch learning experiences both scholastically and spiritually. She 
too participates in many council events and has held the position as 
President of the Highland Ladies Auxiliary. She is a Lector at St. Paul 
Church during the weekdays and serves as Hospitality Minister on the 
weekends.

Our Brother Knight is a former Knight of the Year and our current 
Financial Secretary. His wife is a former Lady of the Year.  Both our 
Brother and his Lady have the unique ability of being able to spread 
God’s word by the very way they live their lives. This talent has been 
recognized as they are the recipients of the 2014 Pauline Award for 
Discipleship.

It is with great pleasure that we have selected Martin and Kyle Klos-
termann as our March 2014 Family of the Month. Congratulations from 
Council 1580.
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Knights 
Hosting 

Annual Bowl 
In Highland
Highland Council 

1580 is hosting the 
21st Annual Spring-
field Bowl for Charity 
on Saturday and Sun-
day, April 6  (April 
5th if needed) at Hi-
Top Bowl in Highland. 
Starting times for the 
event are 11 a.m. and 
2 p.m. 

All proceeds will go 
to Springfield Diocese 
for the Education of 
Seminarians. 

The bowling tour-
nament is a 5-person 
men’s and women’s 
team event with a cost 
of $20 per person open 
to all Knights of Co-
lumbus and Auxiliary 
members. 

However, the Coun-
cil will pay $10 per 
person for council 
members, so for $10 
you can enjoy a won-
derful day of bowling. 

The entry fee in-
cludes three games of 
bowling, refreshments, 
and sandwiches for 
bowlers and spouses. 

Lane sponsor dona-
tions of $25 or more 
from businesses and 
individuals are also 
welcome. If you want 
to enter a team or just 
one bowler or make a 
donation please con-
tact Tracy Poehling 
at (618) 304-4214 for 
details and times avail-
able. 

Bowlers of all skill 
levels are welcome.

• Get Your Teams 
Together. 

• Bowlers of all skill 
levels are welcome.

• Help Sponsor the 
Seminarians of the 
Springfield Diocese .

Highland Council 1580 Welcomes 
10 New Third Degree Members

A Major Degree was held on Sunday, March 9 at the Highland 
Council 1580.  According to Membership Chairman Matt Der-
mody, Ten Candidates joined the Order. They are: Connor Barr, 
Zach Carroll, Ryan Eilers, Trent Gnaedinger, Zach Goring, Chris 
Klostermann, Clayton Rehkemper, Jerry Sugg, Jacob Troxell, and 
Stephen Waller.  These new members and Kevin Goring took their 
2nd and 3rd Degrees.  Congratulations to all!  

“I want to offer a special thanks to all members for their efforts 
in recruiting Catholic gentlemen to our Order,” said Dermody.

Pierron Immaculate Conception 
Church Annual Chicken Dinner 

Rescheduled To April 6
Due to the weather Immaculate Conception Catholic Church 

postpone their chicken dinner last month.  The chicken Dinner 
has been rescheduled April 6, 2014.  We hope you will be able to 
attend this great dinner. Hours are from 11 am – 5 pm.  Carry-outs 
are available

Honor Guard			   The Pioneer
An Honor Guard made up of members of the Knights of Columbus’ 
4th Degree pose before taking part in a Mass at the annual Catholic 
Men’s Prayer Breakfast on Saturday in Jerseyville. Bishop Thom-
as John Paprocki was the featured speaker as well as Deacon Jim 
Schwartzkopf of St. Mary’s Catholic Church in Alton.

Lenten Fish Fries Continue
Lenten fish fries continue at the KC Hall and will include Good 

Friday, April 18. Serving time is 4 to 7 pm. Cod Plates are $8.50,  
The meni includes Baked Fish, Mini Pizzas, Fish Sandwiches, Crab 
Rangoon, Breaded Shrimp and Chicken Tenders available.  

Carry outs are available and free delivery to shut-ins by call 654-
2148.  Proceeds to be used for Local Knights of Columbus Charities.
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New 
Members 
Welcome

A warm welcome goes out 
to Assembly 0231 newest  4th 
Degree members. 

On Saturday March 22, seven 
men from the area attended the 
Exemplification at the National 
Shrine of Our Lady of Snows. 
The new Sir Knights are:  Bill 
Twyford, Don Lohman, Steve 
Roper, Kenny Klaus, Jack 
Cygan, Mike Carroll, and Blake 
Kohlbrecker. 

If you see any of these Sir 
Knights, offer them your con-
gratulations.

I would like to thank the Sir 
Knights who took time out of 
their lives to attend the Exem-
plification and show support for 
the new Sir Knights. 

GRAND KNIGHT’S MES-
SAGE

First off, I want to extend a 
heartfelt thank you to our chair-
men for the events that we have 
and how thankful we should be 
for these people giving up so 
much of their time to make our 
council successful. 

This month I would like to 
say thank you to Jerry Gen-
teman for being the chairman of 
the funeral visitations. He does 
a great job of leading our prayer 
services at the visitations for our 
members and their families. Our 
members appreciate the fact that 

our council will be there in there 
time of need. The next time you 
see Jerry thank him for provid-
ing this service. On March 9 our 
council held a major degree and 
we took in ten new members. So 
if you see some new faces at the 
hall introduce yourself to them 

and make them feel at home. 
We need to constantly keep 

looking for good new members 
to keep our council vibrant. 
Thank you to the Degree team 
for doing a fine job; thank you 
to Gary, Larry, Paul, Russ and 
the kitchen crew for another 

great meal. 
Hope to see everyone at the 

Friday Fish Fry’s because our 
fish is outstanding this year. 
We have added baked fish and 
cheese pizza. Come on out and 
bring a friend!

May God bless us all
Kent Korte

Grand Knight

VOLUNTEERS 
WANTED

VOLUNTEERS WANTED
Would you be interested in 

helping the Council but find 
you often can’t make the big 
events?  Would you like to help 
with some things that you can 
plan around your schedule for 
the most part?

We could use your help.  
Digital sign – we need some 

more people in a rotation to help 
maintain the digital sign mes-
sages in front of the building.

Security cameras – we need 
to bring a couple more peo-
ple up to speed to ensure that 
the security of our building is 
complete.  

For both of these you’ll learn 
and then can start helping inde-
pendently.

Newsletter – The newslet-
ter team could use help with 
a variety of tasks:  tracking 
down articles, editing articles, 
helping prepare the newsletter 
for print, preparing newsletters 
for delivery to the Parishes, and 
delivering them to the Parishes.  
You could help with just one 
aspect and add value.

Please think and pray about 
this.  Your Talents will be much 
appreciated.

Please contact Kent Korte at 
(618) 654-7795

1 April Fool's Day 2 Bingo 7:30PM 3 Euchre 7:30PM 4 5

6 7 8 9 Bingo 7:30PM 10 Euchre 7:30PM 11 12

13 14 15 Taxes Due 16 Bingo 7:30PM 17 Euchre 7:30PM 18 Good Friday 19

20 Easter - Closed 21 22 Earth Day 23 Admin Assist Day 24 Euchre 7:30PM 25 26

27 28 29 30 Bingo 7:30PM

Notes:
Kenny Klaus
Gary Graminski &

Springfield Bartemders: 
IL State Convention Mike Carroll, Kent Korte

Mel Walter

Kenny Klaus
Gary Graminski &

IL State Convention
Apartments Springfield Springfield

Faith Country Side Mary Ann Korte Quarter Auction IL State Convention
Knight Time Singers Ray & Pat Korte

and Jerry Genteman
Squires 8pm----------> Bartender Ken Klaus

Darlene Timmermann 4:00PM - 7:00PM
Kaye Plocher Fish Fry

Passover Leon Luber, Lowell Wellen

Health Fair Kampwerth & K. Klaus
7:30 PM 7:30 PM Bartenders J.

Henry & Linda Jaeger
Hi-Top Bowl Tim Korte 4:00PM - 7:00PM

Bowl for Charity 4th Degree Meeting Council Meeting Jerry Genteman Fish Fry

Kenny Klaus Meeting 8:00PM

Columbus Club Fish Fry

7:00PM L. Landmann & Council Officer's
Bartenders 7:00PM

www.HighlandKC.org © 2012 Vertex42 LLC
www.thepioneernewspaper.com

Highland Council 1580
APRIL 2014

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

Herb & Dot Durbin Executive Meeting 4:00PM - 7:00PM
Ladies Auxillary Larry & Ethel Korte

S M T W Th F Sa
1

2 3 4 5 6 7 8
9 10 11 12 13 14 15

16 17 18 19 20 21 22
23 24 25 26 27 28 29
30 31

March 2014
S M T W Th F Sa

1 2 3
4 5 6 7 8 9 10

11 12 13 14 15 16 17
18 19 20 21 22 23 24
25 26 27 28 29 30 31

May 2014

1 Euchre 7:30PM 2 3

4 5 6 7 Bingo 7:30PM 8 Euchre 7:30PM 9 10

11 Mother's Day 12 13 14 Bingo 7:30PM 15 Euchre 7:30PM 16 17

18 19 20 21 Bingo 7:30PM 22 Euchre 7:30PM 23 24

25 26 Memorial Day 27 28 Bingo 7:30PM 29 Euchre 7:30PM 30 31

Notes:
Hall Closed Kenny Klaus

Gary Graminski &
Tony Tebbe
Tom Ahlmeyer Private Party Private Party
Leon Luber

and Jerry Genteman
Squires 8pm----------> Kenny Klaus

Private Party
Andy Anderson

Highland Health care Marion Bohnak, Life Screening
Knight Time Singers Butch & Aggie Wellen

Jim Kampwerth & K. Klaus
7:30 PM Bartenders

Frances Luitjohan
Herbert & Shirley Weis St Joseph's Hospital Private party Private Party

Council Meeting Cy & Delores Weis

Kenny Klaus Meeting 8:00PM
7:30 PM 7:00PM Bartenders Council Officer's

Private Party
Jim & Dorothy Kampwerth 7:00PM
Ralph Bruggemann Executive Meeting

4th Degree Meeting Ladies Auxillary Gene Bruggemann Columbus Club

Private PartyPrivate Party

www.HighlandKC.org © 2012 Vertex42 LLC
www.thepioneernewspaper.com

Highland Council 1580
MAY 2014

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

S M T W Th F Sa
1 2 3 4 5

6 7 8 9 10 11 12
13 14 15 16 17 18 19
20 21 22 23 24 25 26
27 28 29 30

April 2014
S M T W Th F Sa
1 2 3 4 5 6 7
8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21
22 23 24 25 26 27 28
29 30

June 2014
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From 
The Editors

ATTENDANCE 
PRIZE

The name of Jeremy Wild-
haber was drawn at the last 
meeting.  Had he been present 
he would have received $230.
for attendance at the meeting.  
Next month’s prize will be 
$240.  The prize increases by 
$10 each month until another 
member is present and wins.  
Remember you must be present 
at the meeting to be able to win. 

The membership number in 
the last newsletter belonged to 
Mark Korte.  The number was 
located in the “Insurance” arti-
cle.  Had he been at the meeting 
and told the Grand Knight that 
it was his membership number 
in the newsletter, he would have 
won $50.

Look for your membership 
number inserted in this month’s 
Newsletter, show up at the next 
month’s meeting and identify 
yourself to the Grand Knight 
that you are the holder of that 
membership number and win 
$50.

HATS OFF
To Brother Knights 

Paul Finkes for being select-
ed as the Senior Knight of the 
Month

T o 
B r o t h e r 
K n i g h t 
Tim Korte 
for being 
s e l e c t e d 
Knight of 
the Month

T o 
B r o t h e r 
K n i g h t 
Martin & Kyle Klostermann 
for being selected the Family 
of the Month

To the Brother Knights that 
assisted at the Catholic Ladies 
Prayer Breakfast

To the wonderful Fish Fry 
teams to include the servers, 
kitchen, fryers, and cleanup 
crew that have helped make 
the Friday fish fry’s a great 
experience

To the Sir Knights that made 
their 4th Degree on March 22 
at the lady of the Snows Exem-
plification.

April Birthdays
  1 - Betty (James) Voss
  1 - Frank Zuccarelli
  2 - Dr. Oscar Florendo
  2 - Carol (James) Klostermann
  2 - Mike Range
  3 - Robert Melosi
  3 - John Ward
  4 - John Kapp
  4 - Delores (Cyril) Weis
  5 - Francis Robben
  5 - Sharon (Stephen) Walter
  5 - Cyril Weis
  6 - David Korte
  6 - Betty (Kenneth) Wagner
  6 - Stephen Walter
  7 - Susie (Kevin) Dewaele
  7 - Larry Lucco
  8 - Andrew Anderson
  8 - Jan (Roger) Schrage
  9 - Beth (Tim) Eller
  9 - John Elliott
  9 - Connie (Marvin) Grapperhaus
  9 - Marvin Potthast
  9 - Mary Jo (Frank) Prusa
  9 - Scott Riggs
  9 - John Wolters
10 - Michael Compton
10 - Marie (Ted) Schrage
10 - Bill Zobrist	 10 - Cynthia (Da-
vid) Zobrist
12 - Christine (Barry) Keller
12 - Kathy (James) Mcdermott
12 - Sharon (Homer) Rusteberg
13 - Kathy (Harry) Buchanan
13 - John Cygan
13 - Chris Korte
13 - Darrell Luitjohan
13 - Bonnie (Dennis) Tabor
13 - Cheryl (John) Voegele
14 - Nickolas Gilomen
14 - Aaron Hopfinger
14 - Robert Trost
15 - Artemio Basuel
15 - Linda (Howard) Held
15 - Matthew Wiegand
16 - Mallory (Christopher) Korte
16 - Larry Reidelberger
16 - Jeffry Thole
16 - Michael Voegele
17 - William Augustin
17 - James Bugger
17 - Michael Spies
17 - John Voegele

18 - Ewald Holzinger
18 - Barbara (Michael) Kuhl
18 - Marilyn (Max) Rudolph
18 - James Thurnau
18 - Leroy Trame	 19 - Carl Rutz
20 - Jo Ann (Franklin) Eilerman
20 - Kimberly (Alan) Zobrist
21 - Chris Chalfant
22 - Randy Kleinmann
22 - Donald Rutz
22 - R. Keith Vogt
23 - Phyliss (Larry) Reidelberger
24 - Mary (Michael) Carroll
24 - Alice (Leonard) Daiber
24 - Nancy (Daniel) Gramlich
24 - Henry Jaeger
24 - Joel Lafrance
24 - Mary Jane (Walter) Orlet
25 - Paul Braundmeier
25 - Charles Peters
25 - William Wagner
26 - Ashley (Ely) Hadowsky
26 - Thomas Koch
27 - Jean (Michael) Gilomen
27 - Betty Jacober
28 - Steve Baczewski
28 - Dorothy Grapperhaus
28 - Bret Gruender
28 - Brian Marks
28 - Joseph Whalen
29 - Mary Jacober
29 - Janet (Larry) Widman
April Anniversaries
  2 - David & Margie Timmermann
  2 - Stephen & Sharon Walter
  3 - Linus & Linda Marti
  4 - Leonard & Janet Thole
  4 - Darrell & Kathy Luitjohan
  6 - Robert & Traci Luitjohan
  7 - Kenneth & Mary Kapp
  8 - Larry & Barbara Weiss
  8 - Ronald & Julianna Linenfelser
  8 - Severin & Julie Emig
  8 - Herbert & Shirley Weis
  9 - Gary & Carol Richter
10 - Tim & Beth Eller	 11 - Ferd 
& Mary Rehkemper
11 - Stephen & Darlene Kerchner
11 - Robert & Gail Ohren
12 - Joseph & Diane Reidelberger
12 - Alphonse & Pat Vonderhaar
12 - Stephen & Sandy Prusa
14 - Donald & Kathleen Lohman
15 - Craig & Missy Athmer
16 - Robert & Julie Hammer
16 - Tim & Jennifer Whitten
17 - Scott & Tammy Troxell
18 - Kenneth & Betty Wagner
18 - Cyril & Delores Weis	 2 0  - 
James & Christy Wiegand
20 - Kenneth & Donna Kampwerth
22 - John & Donna Gantner
22 - Arthur & Dorothy Flaiz
22 - Henry & Linda Jaeger
23 - Homer & Sharon Rusteberg
24 - Eugene & Tina Huck
25 - Thomas & Lucille Henrichs
25 - Stephen & Jodi Ferguson
27 - Steve & Debbie Baczewski
29 - Michael & Jean Gilomen
30 - David & Bobbie Melosi
30 - Richard & Diane Boeser	

April Birthdays/ Anniversaries

MEMO 
FROM 
THE 

FINANCIAL 
SECRETARY

It is time to pay your 2014 
dues.  You can pay your dues 
at the hall any day from 8 am 
to noon, during our Wednes-
day Night Bingo or during 
our 2043784 Friday night Fish 
Fries.  You can also mail your 
dues to:

Martin Klostermann, F.S.	
	 Knights of Columbus

90 Meadowlark Lane	or	
PO Box 195

Highland, IL 62249-3001	
	 Highland, IL 62249

Regular members are $30.00 
per year, 

Fourth Degree dues are an 
additional $8.00, 

Honorary Members pay 
$10.00 per year,

Honorary Life Members pay 
no dues. 

FROM THE EDITORS
Please send us your ideas, or 

articles by April 16 and it will 
appear in the next Newsletter.  
We will accept a disc or email 
if that is more convenient.

We have changed the process 
of getting the newsletter to you.  
Please check your parish bulle-
tin or the back of your church 
for our current newsletter.  The 
Newsletter is also available on-
line at http://www.highlandkc.
org/kc/Newsletters.asp . 

Please update us with your 
new email, cell phone, or postal 
address changes.  If you use 
a cell phone as your primary 
phone service please let us know 
your number so we can update 
our records.  Please call the hall 
at 654-9049 and advise your 
phone number.  

If you have an email address 
send an e-mail to our email 
address knights@highlandkc.
org  so we can add your address 
to our e-mail listing.  You can 
reach our website at www.high-
landkc.org.  

Herb Durbin,  
Chris Chalfant,  

Bill Napper
Newsletter Editors

Brent Knebel: I look Forward to Helping Us Grow in Franternity Any Way I Can
Ask Eligible Men to Join
Today, I want to address the 

growth of the Order. Membership 
growth is the fuel that keeps this 
great fraternal engine running. 
All of our charitable works at 
the council, state, national and 
international level are thanks 
to our hard-working members. 
And more members equals more 
charity.

We know that the member-
ship blitz is a tried and true way 
for councils to get more men 
to join. We see these pushes 
often in March, in celebration 
of Founder’s Day, and again in 
October. These drives are suc-
cessful because brother Knights 
have increased visibility speaking 
or presenting during and after 
Masses and at special events. We 

must remember that we have a 
duty to ask each and every Cath-
olic gentleman to join our ranks 
for the good of the Church, the 
community and the Order. 

During the rest of the year, 
we often “forget” to ask men to 
join and to bring their families 
into the Knights of Columbus 
family. You probably know an 
eligible Catholic man you could 

ask today. What if the only reason 
he hasn’t joined is because no one 
has asked him yet? 

When telling a prospect about 
the strengths of the Order, don’t 
forget our greatest fraternal ben-
efit: our insurance program. This 
is often a “selling point” to a 
potential member who is on the 
fence. Many members become 
Knights simply to be able to buy 

coverage to protect their family. 
Soon after, they realize the good 
our charitable works do for their 
community, and they are proud to 
be members. 

As your professional Knights 
of Columbus insurance agent, I 
look forward to helping us grow 
in fraternity in any way that I can. 

Brent Knebel, FICF 
(618)401-7354 
Brent.Knebel@kofc.org
http://niemeyeragency.org
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Knights of Columbus
Council 1580

Lenten Fish Fry
Serving 4:00  to 7:00 PM

Every Friday
Through Lent including 

Good Friday April 18
COD PLATES $8.50

Sandwiches, Crab Rangoon and Shrimp, 
Chicken Tenders Are Available.

Look For New Menu Items!
Free Delivery To Shut-Ins Phone 654-9049

Route 143 North, Highland, IL.
Proceeds For Knights of Columbus Local Charities!

As you all know, the members of the vocations 
committee were faced with one very difficult decision 
in early March. That decision was whether or not to 
proceed with the 26th Annual Bishop’s Dinner Ban-
quet or to cancel the event due to yet another pending 
winter storm. 

After several emails and much deliberation, the 
vocations committee made the decision to cancel the 
banquet. Not an easy task, some things are just not 
predictable. 

Although we feel that we made the correct decision, 
several things happened. We missed an opportunity to 
host honored guests such as His Excellency Thomas 
John Paprocki, Bishop of the Springfield Diocese, Fr. 
Brian C. Alford, Director of Vocations, Sr. Jane Boos, 
and our own District Deputy Jerry Kapp. We missed 
the opportunity to share a meal and fellowship with 
members of Highland Council 1580. We also missed 
out on the opportunity to witness the giving of spiritual 
and financial means to our Seminarians (whether they 
were present or not), and feel the sense of pride that 
our Council has in its’ ability to do so. Please let it be 
understood by all, that in no way, shape or form, could 
we begin to accomplish such worthy goals without the 
continued assistance and generosity from YOU, our 
members and community organizations.

The question has been presented regarding plans 
to reschedule. After considering many factors such as 
vacations, the Lenten season, Easter, the proximity to 
spring and summer activities, other fundraisers and not 
to mention the schedule of the Bishop, the committee 
has decided not to reschedule the dinner banquet. There 
are too many factors that come into play for success. 
Our committee members, including myself, have talked 
with many donors and have received 100% agreement 
not to reschedule. All of the monies that have been 
collected that would have been used for the dinner will 
stay in the benefit fund to be used strictly for purposes 
involving the Vocations, Pro-Life, and Newman ini-
tiatives. Additionally, the vocations committee would 
like to announce that we will again reach all three goals 
set forth by the Illinois State Council. Our council con-
sistently has met these goals year after year and it is 
certainly testament to the spirited generosity exhibited 
by every one of you.  

Please accept our sincerest gratitude for all that you 
do for these three endeavors – Vocations, Pro-Life & 
Newman.

The Highland Knights of Columbus Vocations 
Committee wishes to thank the following persons and 
organizations for their contributions to the 2014 Annual 
Vocations, Pro-Life, and Newman fundraiser:

DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE
Council consistently has met goals year after year

STAR UNDERWRITERS ($2000.00 Plus)
Knights of Columbus Highland Council 1580
UNDERWRITERS ($1000.00 or more
Ralph & Donna Korte 
Mr. & Mrs. William Basler
Robert & Mitzi Plocher
BENEFACTORS ($500.00 or more)
Jim & Carol Henrichs
Mrs. Lorraine Jakel
Leon & Imogene  Luber
Sponsors ($300 or more)
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Durbin
Herb Jr. & Dot Durbin
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Frisse
Mr. Dave Gall
Jerry & Darlene Genteman
Mr. John Kapp Jr
George & JoAnn Korte
Larry & Ethel Korte
Ray & Pat Korte
Mr. Wil Mersinger
Edwin & Ann Plocher
Mrs. Kaye Plocher
Mr. & Mrs. Lee Rinderer
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Stephens
Paul & Dolores Talleur
Leroy & Patricia Trame
Lowell & Denise Wellen
Joe & Jan Wetmore
Mrs. Barbara Wick
Highland 4th Degree Assembly 0231
Highland Ladies Auxiliary 1580
Co-Sponsors ($200 or more)
Mr. Len Daiber
Don & Barb Johannes
Carl & Helen Lammers
Mrs. Cecelia Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Schwartz
Mrs. Darlene Timmerman
Mr. & Mrs. Stan Wessel
Kim & Pat White
CENTURY ($100 or More)
Scott & Jan Abbott
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Ahlmeyer
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Anderson
Mrs. Pat Beard
Mr. Robert Benda
Rob & Susan  Bowman
Mr. Gene Brueggemann
Bob & Margo Buehne
Ron & Rose Clarkin
Robert & Karen Daiber
Dave & Jane Deiters
Dennis & Nancy Dubach
Mr. Steve Durbin
Father Charles Edwards
Mr. Paul Finkes Jr
Randy & Ellen Gall
Mrs. Josephine Gutzler
Mr. Maurice Gutzler
Robert & Julie Hammer
Roland & Lorna Harris

KCs’ Vocations		   By Bill Napper

A group of approximately 250 Catholic men met 
at Holy Ghost Catholic Church in Jerseyville, on 
Sat., March 15 to attend the annual men’s prayer 
breakfast. Pictured left to right are: Larry Korte, 
Bishop Thomas John Paprocki, Joe Wetmore and 
Father Brian Alford. Bishop Paprocki is being 
presented with two checks totaling $4700, one of 
which is from Highland Knights of Columbus Vo-
cations Committee and the other from the High-
land Knights of Columbus bowling committee. 
The check presentation came after an 8 a.m. mass 
which was celebrated by his Excellency Bishop 
Thomas John Paprocki. After mass the men were 
treated to a breakfast provided by Jerseyville 
Knights of Columbus and a short program.

Father McGivney 
Trivia Night Set

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW! 
Father McGivney will be hosting its an-
nual Trivia Night on April 26 starting at 
7 p.m. at the Knights of Columbus Hall 
in Collinsville.

Teams will consist of 8-10 individuals 
and the trivia will be across all sorts of 
different categories. 

Father Pat Jakel and Father Chuck 
will emcee! 

All families are encouraged to get 
teams together as it will be a great way 
for current McGivney parents, future 
McGivney parents, volunteers, and all 
supporters to mix and mingle. 

If you have any questions please con-
tact Henry Johnson at henry.johnson@
mcgivneygriffins.com or

David Michael at david.michael@
mcgivneygriffins.com.

Mrs. Estelle Hess
Mr. Tom Hill, Hill Law Office
Mr. William Holshouser
Marvin & Joan Holtgrave
Mrs. Imogene Holtgrave
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Hunsdorfer
Mrs. Marjorie Iberg
Mrs. Mary Jacober
Brad & Julie Jakel
Mr. Dale Jakel
Rev. Pat Jakel
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Kapp
Mrs. Laura Kapp
Martin & Kyle Klosterman
Phil & Sharon Klosterman
Mr. Brent Knebel
Herb & Irma Korte
Kent & Trisha Korte
Tom & Marian Korte
Mrs. Marilyn Korte
Mike & Barb Kuhl
Paul & Marlene Kustermann
Mrs. Shirley Landolt
Mr. & Mrs. Don Lohman
Mr. James L Meridith
Mrs. Brenda Messinger
Mrs. Rosemary Meyer
Mr. Ron Moss
Paul & Joyce Musenbrock
Mr. Matt Powers
Dave & Carol Rakers
Vern & Barb Rakers
Gerald & Paula Rehkemper
Don & Ruth Richter
Terry & Joan Riffel
Homer Rusteberg Accounting
Schmitt Chevrolet
Mr. Ray Schrage
Mr. Tim Schuette
Brad & Angie Scott
Mrs. Celcelia Tebbe
Mr. Art Timmerman
Mr. William Twyford
James & Betty Voss
William & Judy Wagner
Cy & Delores Weis
Vernell & Aggie Wellen
Mr. Jack Wetzel
Tim & Jennifer Whitten
Mrs. Marietta Winkler
Dr. Mark Yates
Morris & Linda Zobrist

Memories Club (Century Donor)
Mr. Gene Bruggemann (wife Betty)
Rev. Chuck Edwards (mother Delores)
Mr.  Dave Gall (wife Chris)
Mr.  Dave Gall (mother & father)
Mrs. Josephine Gutzler (husband Wayne)
Mrs. Estelle Hess (husband Wilber)
Mrs. Imogene Holtgrave (husband Arthur)

Mrs. Marge Holshouser (husband Bill, PGK )
Mrs. Marjorie Iberg (husband Ray & son Jim)
Mrs. Mary Jacober (husband Louis)
Mr.  Dale Jakel (wife Marian)
Mrs. Lorraine Jakel (husband Harvey, PGK)
Mrs. Laura Kapp (husband Edgar)
Mrs. Marilyn Korte (husband James)
Paul & Marlene Kustermann  (her mother & father
Henry & Augusta Lienemann)
Mrs. Shirley Landolt (husband Lawrence)
Mrs. Brenda Mersinger (husband James , PGK)
Mrs. Rosemary Meyer (husband Norman)
Mrs. Cecelia Miller (husband Bill)
Mr. Ron Moss (daughter Melissa Brown)
Mrs. Kaye Plocher (husband James E., PGK)
Mrs. Darlene (Rehkemper) Timmerman (mother 
& father)
Mrs. Darlene (Rehkemper) Timmerman (husband 
Richard)
Mrs. Ceil Tebbe (husband Clete)
Mr. Art Timmerman (wife Barb)
Bill & Dianne Twyford (her mother - Mary Ruth 
Easley)
Mrs. Martha Weis (husband Bernell)
Mr. Wil  Mersinger (wife Rose)
Wetzel Family (parents John & Lillian)
Mrs. Barbara Wick (husband Martin)
Mrs. Marietta Winkler (Husband Louis)
DONORS ($50.00 or more)
William & Rosalee Aschbacher
Cedar Creek Dental
Mr. John Cygan
Keith & Laurie Frank
Dan & Marie Grandame
Spengel Boulanger Fun. Home
Mrs. Marie Thole
Mr. Orville Voegele

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS ($49.00 or less)
Mr. & Mrs. Francis Boeser
Mrs. Willene Fehrmann
Mr. David Forys
Mrs. Millie Frey
Mrs. Bert Geiger
Mr. Rich May
Mr. Ron Massey
Mrs. Marilyn McDevitt
Mr. Dave Perica
Bernell & Mary Petry
Mr. Arnold J. Schrage
Mr. Chris Schwarz
Mr. & Mrs. Rupert Schwarztrauber
Mr. Lawrence St Cin
Mr. Chris Wernle
Mr. Andrew H. Winkeler
Mr. Virgil Wilhelm
Thank you to the Cabinet Gallery, LLC 
(Paul Ray & Denise Capelle) for donating the 
Wall Plaques for this and future years
Thank you to THE PIONEER Newspaper 
(Bill & Maureen Napper) for donating the 
Church Bulletin inserts.


